#### STOKE ST GREGORY PARISH COUNCIL

6 June 2017, West Point, Athelney Bridge, Burrowbridge, TA7 0SB

# **COUNCIL SUMMONS AND AGENDA**

The Parish Council will meet on

### Monday 12 June 2017 in the Meeting Room, Williams Hall at 7.30pm

The business to be discussed is set out below. Before the meeting commences there will be an opportunity for members of the public to speak.

#### **AGENDA**

#### 1 Preliminaries

Apologies for absence
Declarations of interest and dispensations
Approve minutes of previous meeting

# 2 Planning

36/17/0009 Green Gables, Curload—application for erection of extension to rear and new garage

36/17/0005 The Gables, Meare Green —TDBC advises refusal. 35/17/0006 Little Orchard, Woodhill —TDBC approved 16-5-17 36/17/0004 Corner Cottage, Meare Green —TDBC approved 30-5-17

- 3 Neighbourhood Watch
- 4 Maintenance of finger posts
- 5 First aid training for village organisations
- 6 Village plan—Housing
- 7 Village website—adding more content and keeping up to date
- 8 The Royal Oak—listing as a community asset
- 9 Village Fête—organisation in future?

# 10 Footpaths

# 11 Highways

Community speed watch Polkesfield car parking

- 12 Allotments
- 13 Playing Field
- 14 Pavilion
- 15 Broadband

### 16 Flood

### 17 Police

### 18 Financial

# **Authorisation of cheques**

946 Information Commissioner – Data protection registration renewal
 947 Came and Company – Annual insurance renewal premium
 (long-term agreement expires 31 May 2019)
 948 G Wagen James – Mowing of burial ground (13 Apr 2017)
 950 Stoke St Gregory Playing Field Management Committee – Transfer of funds for phase 2 of installation of playground equipment
 £2000.00

### Standing order

1 July 2017 R. Goodchild - Clerk's salary for June 2017

£252.47

### Received - None

#### Other financial items

Bank reconciliation to end of April 2017

Clerk's salary - Signing of letter to bank re amendment

Annual return -

Internal auditor report

Approval and signing of Annual Governance Statement and Accounting Statements 2016/17 Contribution to allotments on behalf of internal auditor

### 19 Pending/feedback from meetings

If councillors who attended meetings have reports to present, would they please ensure that these are circulated in advance so that others have the opportunity to read them prior to the meeting.

### 20 Other items for discussion

Report for Church Magazine

The next meeting will be on July 10th 2017

# Correspondence June-May 2017

1 May Aon Risk Solutions – Offering a quotation for PC insurance

2 May Broxap – Brochure of litter and recycling bins